April 11, 2006

Chairman Brad Anderson called the Annual meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, April 11, 2006.

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Glenn Peterson, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore. 

Also attending were Donna Gates, Sally Baecker and Bob Fleishhauer.

Minutes were read from the April 2005 meeting. Brad Anderson made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Denny Richardson seconded it. Vote passed unanimously.

FINANCIAL INSTITUTION:

Glenn Peterson made a motion to keep Security National Bank as the Town Financial Institution and Denny Richardson seconded. Vote passed unanimously.

PUBLIC NEWSPAPER:

Denny Richardson made a motion to keep the Courier-Wedge our local advertising newspaper and Glenn Peterson seconded.  Vote passed unanimously.

The Financial Reports were handed out.  Glenn Peterson made a motion to accept the Financial Report and Denny Richardson seconded. Vote passed unanimously.

Wage increases for the Town Board were discussed.  Glenn Peterson made a motion to adjust the Board wages for inflation.  Sally Baecker seconded it. Vote passed unanimously.   The wages for the 2007 Board will be as follows:  Chairman-$2805.15; Supervisors-$1558.41; Clerk-$4675.25; and Treasurer-$2337.65.

OLD BUSINESS:

The floor of the Town Hall still needs to be finished.  Maureen Manore agreed to paint the floor for the cost of supplies.

NEW BUSINESS:

Sally Baecker was concerned about excessive sand on Bear Pen Road.

A discussion was held concerning fixing the Town Hall to meet handicap standards.  This includes installing a concrete pad in the parking lot and installing a new ramp. These improvements would allow the Town to apply for a state grant to cover the cost of the federally mandated voting machine.  Glenn Peterson made a motion to fix the Town Hall and Donna Gates seconded it.  The vote was unanimous. 

Brad Anderson made a motion to adjourn the Annual meeting and Glenn Peterson seconded.

Time 8:05 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk 

